
   

 

 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THIS STARTS FROM 7.45AM 

 

Monday 18th March 

Year 3 / 4 visit to Museum of Science and Industry 

3.30—4.30 PFC Football Club for Rec to Y6 

 

Tuesday 19th March 

9am Year 3 / 4 Outcomes Morning—hall 

3.30—4.15 KS1 Bat and Ball Games 

 

Wednesday 20th March 

3.30—4.30 Gym Club Y1 to Y4 

3.30 Netball tournament at AESG 

 

Thursday 21st March  

2—5pm Parent Consultations in the hall 

3.30—4.30 NO BAKING CLUB 

 

 

 

 

DIARY DATES 

                               Weekly Newsletter 

Dear parents and carers, 

Red Nose Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday we marked  Red Nose Day in school by wearing red. 

The children loved taking part and it was so heart-warming to 

see the sea of red at break times and in Celebration Assembly. 

There is still time to donate to this worthy cause on our Just 

Giving page via the link below.  We have currently raised £20—

thank you to those who have already donated.. 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/louise-boardman-

1709798551047?newPage=true 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

16th March 2024 

School Dinners—Week 2 

Mrs Boardman   01625 917280  

head@styal.cheshire.sch.uk 



   

 

 

 

      

Parent Consultations 

Don’t forget to book your Parent Consultation. Next week, we have our first session in the hall 
on Thursday 21st March from 2—5pm. Children may be taken home earlier if families attend 

appointments before 3.30pm. Entry to the building is via the external hall door. To make a 
5minute appointment, please book your slot through Arbor. Please see previous letter for 

more detailed instructions. If you would prefer a telephone consultation rather than a face to 
face appointment, please can you make this known when booking your appointment. Thank 

you for your continued support. 

A Job Opportunity at Styal Primary School—Breakfast Club 

We have a job opportunity available at school after the Easter holidays. Full training will be provided 
and support given. This role will be as part of our Breakfast Club team and involves working closely 

with our amazing children. If you know someone who may be interested, please ask them to ring Mrs 
Boardman via the school office.  I am happy to discuss the role further with anyone who is interested. 

 7.30—9.00 Monday to Friday 

 7.5 hours per week 

 Grade 6 (approx. £4600 per annum) 



   

 

 

 

      

Reception:  Orla 

Year 1:  Willow 

Year 2:  James 

Year 3:  Jyoji 

Year 4: Macaris 

Year 5: Mia 

Year 6: Sophia 

STYAL STARS OF THE WEEK 

Great Work 

Ms Tompkins was thrilled with Isaac this week. Isaac was so 

excited to show me his writing about the character          

Hermelin the mouse. His character description was fantastic  

and he described the ’curious mouse’ as having  ‘black eyes’ 

to be able to see the ‘lost things’. His handwriting was 

beautiful and he even showed me where he was starting to 

join his letters. Well done Isaac—you have made my week! 

Games Maker Award 

This week our older children have 
awarded Clara in Reception this 

award. They told the children in as-
sembly how she participated well in 

organised races and always listens so 
well to instructions. Well done, Clara. 

Mr Smith’s PE Award 

In Key Stage 1, Isaac was awarded this prize for great team work 
and always enjoying PE. Preston was the winner of the KS2 prize 
after a fantastic performance at this weeks’ football tournament.  

Again, our football team has gone from strength to strength. Mr 
Smith so was so proud of the boys, winning a team they have 
sometimes struggled against in the past. Oscar l had a special 

mention for some great saves too. 

Random Acts of Kindness 

We have four children to       

celebrate this week!  

Eva and Winter have been 

praised for helping in the hall 

with plates and dishes and  

generally helping to tidy up.  

Florence and Marta were also 

so helpful in the hall. Miss 

McClendon was so pleased 

with the girls as they helped 

others to tidy plates and stack 

trays. 

Thank you to all these children 

for their thoughtfulness. 



   

 

 

 

      

Easter Egg Decorating Competition 

We would like to invite all our children to take part in a Easter 

egg decorating competition. Please bring your decorated egg 

into school (to classrooms) on Monday 25th March. There will 

be prizes for each year group. A letter will be sent out this 

week so ‘get cracking’! 

Attendance 

Aiming for Above 95% 

Winners on Friday of the attendance 

award was  Reception with 97.62%.  

Whole school 92.99% 

 Rec / Y1 97.62%                                            

Y1/2  91.48%                                                                    

Y3 / 4 96.06%                                                            

Y5 / 6 89.64% 

Unfortunately this week, we failed to 

achieve our 95% target.                                  

However...Reception class and Year 3 / 4 

have exceeded our 95% target. Well 

done to these classes. 

 

 

 

 

Steph Beeston from Cheshire East 

Attendance Team is continuing to be  

working with families over the next few 

weeks to share how she can support 

with punctuality and attendance. 

Please note punctuality is equally        

important. Children should be in school 

for 8.50am. 

Goodbye to               

Miss Critchley 

Miss Critchley will be              

leaving us at Easter to start 

a new exciting                              

administration role out of 

the education sector. We 

will really miss her but wish 

her lots of luck in her new 

job.  

Year 5 / 6 Tudor Visit  

Year 5/6 visited Ford Green Tudor house. They experienced 

dressing up as noble class, middle class and a peasant. 

They also looked at how the house was constructed and 

found out it was made from animal poo! They really        

enjoyed looking at different objects from Tudor times too. 

It is so great to see history brought to life! 



   

 

 

 

      

Safeguarding 

I have been sent this Parents’ Guide by Skips. The handy QR code takes 
you to parent guides on how to keep your children safe on-line. I think 

the message on children suffering in silence is particularly shocking. 
Please monitor your children’s activity on-line. 


